
Pointers delivered by the Delegation of Indonesia at the Panel Discussion on the 
role of the Regional Mechanism in advancing the Indigenous People. 
 

1. We thank and appreciate all speakers for their presentations. In 
particular we take note the statement from the Special Rapporteur 
emphasizing that the UNDRIP should be considered as a remedial 
instrument for “healing and reconciliations”. 
 

2. We share that particular view from the SR. We consider that the 
discussion with regard to the UNDRIP should not be considered ”in a 
vacuum”. The UNDRIP should be seen as a whole and in a comprehensive 
manners. We note that the participants of the EMRIP meetings rarely 
make a reference to the Article 46 or UNDRIP. We consider that Article 46 
as an important element because it gives clear recognition that anything 
under UNDRIP should not contravene the UN Charter, in particular 
connected to the issue of territorial integrity, political unity and 
sovereignty of any states. This is the important element that was 
becoming a uniting factor for all member states of the United Nations 
during the adoption of the Declaration. We would like to seek SR’s view in 
this regard. 

 
3. We also believe that the problems for most countries with regard to the 

implementation of the declaration, as well as their obligations in 
protecting human rights of their population, are the issue of capability 
and not the lack of political will. In this regard, the aspect of international 
cooperation should be given appropriate attention. Therefore, the 
international cooperation connected to the issue of lesson learned among 
UN Member states should always be promoted. 

 
4. We would also like to seek SR’s view on the on-going discussion on the 

Post-2015 Development Agenda. As we aware, the High-Level Panel of the 
Post-2015 Development Agenda, chaired by the President of Indonesia, 
Prime Minister of UK and President of Liberia, had submitted their report 
to the UNSG on May 2013. The report, containing a vision for an 
eradication of poverty by 2030, suggested several transformative shift 
that are very relevant to the our discussion, i.e.:  (1) leave no one behind; 
(2) the importance of the sustainable development ; and (3) the creation 
of a new global partnership that will bring all actors (including the civil 
society) in the global efforts for the international development. In this 
regard, we would like to seek SR’s view on this particular issue. 

 
5. Lastly, we would like to commend the work of the AICHR, represented 

today by Mr Rafendi Djamin, for their efforts in promoting and protecting 
Human Rights in the region. Our Government stands ready to continue 
working together with AICHR in advancing the issue of HR promotion and 
protection in the region. 


